
Items from the Audience 
 
From: DALE BRANDES <  
Sent: Tuesday, December 6, 2022 6:45 PM 
To: Public Comment <publiccomment@cityoftracy.org> 
Subject: Closure of Hansen Road 
 

Due to the Prologis wharehouse developmet on Hansen Road south of Highway I-
205,  the community of Lammersville has been experiencing dangerous illegal truck and 
car traffic on Hasnen Road North of Highway I-205.  San Joaquin Couny is addressing 
these issues by closing Hansen Road at the I-205 overpass with automated gates that 
allow for emergency vehicle access.  We request that the City of Tracy support and 
approve this action in coordination with the County, Prologis and Emergency 
Responders.    
 
Thank you for your attention to this matter.  
 
Dale and Patricia Brandes  
 



 

 

My name is Jake Ivester..   I have lived in Santos Ranch for 36 years. Escalating non resident 

traffic through our community has been an ever increasing issue for a number of years. As traffic 

congestion has increased on Highway 205 over the years more and more Bay Area commuters 

have used Von Sosten and our residential streets as a cut through to Hansen Road to avoid 

Highway 205. With the warehouse buildout that began around 2014, not only did we have to 

bare the burden of Bay Area cut through traffic, but then we started to see an ever increasing 

number of warehouse worker traffic, box trucks and a large number of 40 ton semi big rigs 

cutting through our neighborhood, all hours of the day and night, ignoring stop signs and the 25 

mile per hour speed limit to get to Hansen Road to get to the warehouses south of Highway 205. 

This constant flow of commuter and warehouse traffic through our community degraded our 

quality of life and was outright dangerous to the citizens of Santos Ranch, Los Ranchos and 

Currier Estates. 

 

The resent closing of South bound Hansen Road between Von Sosten and the 205 over crossing 

has reduced the traffic cutting through our neighborhood but has created a very dangerous 

situation. There is a significant number of cars, box trucks and semi big rig trucks that ignore the 

one way southbound restrictions on Hansen Road and proceed south blindly over the 205 over 

crossing in the northbound lane. 

 

The only sure way to fix this very dangerous and potentially life threading traffic hazard is for a 

full closure of Hansen Road at the base of the 205 over crossing. 

 

Thank You 


